
From: Pisarik, Holly <HollyPisarik@gov.sc.gov>
To: Catone, TonyTony.Catone@dss.sc.gov
CC: Gillum, AmberAmber.Gillum@dss.sc.gov

Date: 11/5/2015 5:34:01 PM
Subject: Re: DSNAP

I don't have it yet. Need it to send to governor today. 
 

Sent from my iPhone
 

On Nov 5, 2015, at 5:32 PM, "Catone, Tony" <Tony.Catone@dss.sc.gov> wrote:
 

> Holly,
 
> 
 
> My understanding is that you have either been sent what you need or that Amber has been directed 
(in a recent meeting) to send this information to you. I also believe you have been forwarded our 
updates from DOI staff at the sites (from Barbara). 
 
> 
 
> Please let me know if you don't get or have what you need and I'll do everything I can to help.
 
> 
 
> With warm regards,
 
> 
 
> Tony
 
> 
 
> Anthony S. H. Catone
 
> General Counsel
 
> South Carolina Department of Social Services
 
> Office of General Counsel
 
> P.O. Box 1520
 
> Columbia, SC 29202-1520
 
> 
 
> Office Phone: (803) 898-7368 
 
> Fax: 803-898-7245
 
> Email: tony.catone@dss.sc.gov
 
> 
 
> Privacy Notice: This message may contain information that is protected from disclosure by federal 
and/or state law, or is otherwise privileged or confidential. This communication is intended only for the 
use of the individual or entity to whom it is addressed. If you are not the intended recipient or the 
employee or agent responsible for delivering this message to the recipient, you are hereby notified 
that any dissemination, distribution, or copying of this message is strictly prohibited and violations of 
applicable federal and/or state law may subject you to civil and/or criminal penalties. If you have 
received this message in error, please notify the sender immediately by telephone and delete this 
message.
 
> 
 
> -----Original Message-----
 
> From: Pisarik, Holly [mailto:HollyPisarik@gov.sc.gov] 
 
> Sent: Thursday, November 5, 2015 10:56 AM
 

mailto:Pisarik,%20Holly%20%3CHollyPisarik@gov.sc.gov%3E
mailto:Tony.Catone@dss.sc.gov
mailto:Amber.Gillum@dss.sc.gov


> To: Derrick, Barbara <Barbara.Derrick@dss.sc.gov>; Catone, Tony <Tony.Catone@dss.sc.gov>
 
> Subject: FW: DSNAP
 
> 
 
> I sent Amber this e-mail last night. I'm hoping she will give me a full update by the end of the day 
today to include number of people served so far, by location, approval and denial numbers and rates 
so far, by location, and any issues encountered. Going forward, I would like to have these reports 
daily and include them in the Governor's briefing. 
 
> 
 
> -----Original Message-----
 
> From: Pisarik, Holly 
 
> Sent: Wednesday, November 04, 2015 10:11 PM
 
> To: Gillum, Amber
 
> Cc: Alford, Susan
 
> Subject: DSNAP
 
> 
 
> Amber,
 
> 
 
> I want to make sure we keep the Governor apprised of the DSNAP program. Tomorrow, can you 
tell me so far how many have been served by county, number approved by county, approval/denial 
rate per county and any issues encountered by location. Also, can you tell me of any fraud detection 
or prevention safeguards that are in place. Susan told me about 8 medical incidents today at 
Richland and people arriving at 2:00 am. Those are the types of things we would like to know about. 
 
> 
 
> Going forward, please provide this info to me daily until we wrap it up, so I can include in the 
Governor's daily briefing. 
 
> 
 
> Thanks, Holly 
 
> 
 
> Sent from my iPhone



